
NORTH WARWICKSHIRE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
 

MINUTES OF THE SAFER COMMUNITIES                   18 January 2018 
SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
 

Present:  Councillor Davey in the Chair 
 
Councillors Clews, Humphreys, Morson, Reilly E Stanley, M 
Stanley, Symonds and A Wright 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Davis 
(substitute Councillor Humphreys) and Moss. 

19 Public Spaces Protection Order in Fillongley 

 The Assistant Chief Executive and Solicitor to the Council reported on 
a proposed variation to the Public Spaces Protection Order recently 
made in Fillongley. The Sub-Committee was asked to agree a 
suggested course of action. 

 Resolved: 

 That consultation on a variation to the Public Spaces Protection 
Order in Fillongley, as set out in the report of the Assistant Chief 
Executive and Solicitor to the Council, be agreed. 

 
20 Corporate Plan 2018 - 19 
 
 The Chief Executive submitted for approval the Corporate Plan 

Targets for which the Sub-Committee was responsible and Members 
were asked to agree the 2018-19 Safer Communities Service Plans for 
the Policy Support and Leisure and Community Development 
Divisions. 

 
 Recommendation to Executive Board: 
 

a That the Corporate Plan Targets and the Policy 
Support Service Plan be revised to read as follows 

 
“To work in partnership with the Highways 
Authority, Highways England and other partners to 
improve both the appearance and safety of the 
Borough’s main roads. To work with partners so as 
to reduce the number of fatalities and injuries on 
roads in North Warwickshire (see also Safer 
Communities priorities)” 
 
“The targets relating to the North Warwickshire 
Community Safety Partnership work reflect 



improving referrals and engagement with treatment 
services for drug and alcohol abuse and supporting 
the local Police Safer Neighbourhood Teams in 
tackling drug related offences.” 

 

b That, subject to the amendments at a above, the remaining 
Corporate Plan Targets as set out in Appendix A to the 
report of the Chief Executive for which the Safer 
Communities Sub-Committee is responsible be agreed; 
and 

 
c That, subject to the amendments at a above, the Service 

Plans as set out in Appendix B to the report be agreed. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Patrick Davey 
Chairman 




